KENAI PENINSULA BOROUGH SCHOOL DISTRICT
Charter Schools Oversight Committee Meeting

Monday, October 17, 2011
12:00 noon – Conference Room C
In attendance:


Dave Jones, Assistant Superintendent


Laurie Olson, Director of Finance

Joe Arness, School Board Committee Member


Sunni Hilts, School Board Committee Member


Penny Vadla, School Board Committee Member


Robin Dahlman, Kaleidoscope Charter School

Larry Nauta, Aurora Borealis Charter School


Kiki Abrahamson, Fireweed Academy Charter School


Ray Marshall, West Homer Elementary


Steve Atwater, Superintendent


Clayton Holland, Director of Pupil Services


Lassie Nelson, Recording Secretary

The meeting was opened at 12:00 noon.  Dave Jones stated there would be a work session regarding charter schools at the November Board Meeting, involving the entire Board.  He also stated that charter school applications would be an item for approval on the December Board agenda.
1) Clayton Holland stated that he had met on Friday, October 14th, with administration and the charter schools to discuss special education needs in charter schools.  He gave information on services presented in our district, and also presented a memo from the Anchorage School District regarding lottery school admission procedures for special education students.  This information is attached.  He stated there could not be a question on the application regarding whether the student had an IEP or not.
There was discussion on intensive needs/self-contained students, and if the school could deliver the needs for these students.  This would be decided on a case-by-case basis.  None of this has been an issue in the past, but if parents should disagree with the district’s decision they could challenge that decision.

2) There was discussion about Fireweed students being taught in the hallways at West Homer Elementary.  
a) Regarding Fireweed’s request for additional space at WHE, Dave Jones explained the various uses of rooms at West Homer.  He explained that special education needs must take precedence over Fireweed’s request for additional space.  However, two portables can be set up outside the entrance used by Fireweed, so they would have the space needed for an increase in enrollment.  These are scheduled to be put in place during the summer of 2012.  Restroom facilities are in the main building, close to the entrance that would be used by the classes in the portables.
b) Regarding Fireweed’s request for grade-span expansion, Dave Jones said that it was administration’s decision that this would be allowed for second graders.  Kiki explained that all classes at Fireweed are combination classes.

3) Robin Dahlman presented a memo from the attorney’s office, giving a definition of “sibling”:

“For purposes of the sibling preference, a sibling is defined as a brother, sister, half-brother, half-sister, stepbrother, stepsister, or foster child who resides in the same household.”

It was suggested that the definition of sibling be added to the FAQs for charter schools, as well as information on special education.

Dave Jones stated that by November’s work session, language will be added pertaining to special education, definition of sibling, portables for Fireweed, and Fireweed’s expansion to 2-6 grades at West Homer Elementary.

The meeting was adjourned at 12:50 p.m.

